ACYOA ANNUAL REPCRT FEBRUARY 19, 1984

Our group attended the Hye M'rtsoom Sports Weekend in Watertown,
Massachussetts during Memorial Day Weekend, 1983. Prior to

the weekend we had held weekly volleyball practices at church.
Our volleyball team brought home the trophy for second place.

Elections for new officers were held in August. The following
members were elected to office:
Co-chairmen. . . . .Mark Bousian
Kim Kasparian
Secretary. . . « « .Linda Kalfaian

We attended the Regional Fall Weekend on October 7-10, 1983 in
Cambridge, Mass. We had no teams, but individual members
participated in the games (tavloo, chess, ping pong).

Two of our members went on the annual fall retreat, which was
held in Warwick, R.I. at Our Lady of Providence Seminary,
November 4-6, 1983.

CHURCH BAZAAR-

Our ACYOA booth, which sold penny candy and homemade fudge,
made over 100% profit. We would like to thank the parents
who helped make the fudge, as well as Dr. Harabedian for
donating the candy.

This weekend (February 17-20, 1984) three of our members are
on the Hye Times Sports Weekend in Tenafly, New Jersey. Again
we have no teams, only individual members participating.
However, we hope to have a volleyball team when we attend the
Sports Weekend in Watertown in May.

We have been having meetings regularly every second and fourth
Fridays of the month, except for holidays and special events.

Starting in two weeks (Sunday, March 4, 1984) we intend to
begin sponsoring some of the weekly coffee hours at church.

Our ACYCA group presently has a membership of fifteen members
ranging from ages 13-18.

There is no treasurer's report, but we are making a donation
of $250.00 to the church, leaving a balance of $250.00 in our
accounts,

Respectfully submitted,

Rjork Bovwian

Mark Bousian, Co-chairman
ACYOA Juniors



